
 

 

Shepherd of Souls Area Faith Community 

ñCalled to be the Face of Christò 

www.shepherdofsouls.org 

 

Bulletin for Sunday, January 20, 2019 

Second Sunday in Ordinary Time  

Forest City 

Church of  

St Gertrude 

31608 650th Avenue 

Litchfield, MN 55355 

 

Litchfield 

Church of  

St. Philip 

821 East 5th Street 

Litchfield, MN 55355 

320-693-3313 

 

Darwin 

Church of  

St. John 

106 N. 4th Street 

Darwin, MN 55324 

320-693-9496 

320-275-2915 

 

Manannah 

Church of 

 Our Lady   

57482 CSAH 3 

Grove City, MN 56243 

320-693-8900  

320-453-7526 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Saturdayï 4:30pm at St. Johnôs Church 

Saturday - 3:30pm at Our Lady of Manannah 

1st & 3rd Tuesdayð4:00 pm at St. Philip  

!&# -ÁÓÓ 4ÉÍÅÓ 

 3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙ -  

  4:00pm   Church of Our Lady, Manannah 

  5:00pm   St. John ós, Darwin 

 Sunday  - 

   8:00am      St. Philipôs, Litchfield 

   8:30am      Church of Our Lady, Manannah 

   10:00am    St. Johnôs, Darwin 

   10:30am    St Philipôs, Litchfield 

   12:00pm    St. Philipôs, Litchfield (Spanish) 

 

 



 

 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE & MASS INTENTIONS  
Area Faith  Community Calendar of Events  

 For More Info go to your parish website  

Please pray for those who are sick in the Parish especiallyé 
St.P:  Gretchen Condon, Bruce Christie, Todd Wheeler, Isaac Buhr, Beckie Schaefer, Dan Curran, Fran Lupfer, Beverly Lindell, Fran 

Tintes,  Louise Schutz, Jasper Kargas, Bill Huhner, Donald Putney, Theresa Chiarelli, JoAnn DeRause-Oxford, Pam Johnson, Antonio 

Franco, Sylvia Johnson, Robert Becker, Jon Laney, Jan Paulson, Jordan Munson, Robin, Helen Hansen, Caitlin Pitts, Karen Marsh, 

Shirley Buck, Ed McGraw, Andrew Ramirez, Mary Lou Oestreich, Eileen Mihlbauer, Sandra Paulsen, Lee Valiant, Ann Nonweiler, 

Erin Markgraf, Linda (Stoffel) Zylstra, Dorothy Tacheny, Madelon OôKeefe, Steve Dufresne, Mary Knutson. Prayer Line phone 

number 593-8944. 

OL: Prayer Line: Rose Ann Hennen,  Arlene McCarney, Mary Kalkbrenner, Meinrad Wiechmann, Nancy Haag, George Pfeffer, 
LaVonne Tintes, Joe Neuman, Adeline McCarney.  Prayer line phone number 693-8900. 

 

St.J:  Xriska Seefeldt, Ednel Diedrich, Susan Hummel, Alivia Hemsworth, Amber Walker,  Laurie Strokes, Zachary Lewer, Doug 

Bollman, Alec McLean, Marlys Roehl, Don Bollman, Luis Larios, Veronica Caswell, Troy Kotila, Jessee Steuck, Kim (Elke) Jack, 

Raylan Russel, Dawn Caswell.  Prayer Line Phone Number 693-9496. 

And all those who have asked for our prayers of healing of their friends and relatives.   

 Monday 

January 21 

OL - 1:30 pm Quilting 
StP - 5:00 pm Community Meal  

Tuesday 

January 22 

 
 
StP - 9:00am Bible Study 
StP - 9:00am Mission Quilters 
AFC - 10:00am Scripture Meditation-Jail 
AFC - 6:30pm Scripture Meditation-Village       
Ranch-Cokato 
 
 

Wednesday  

January 23 

StJ - 8:30am Quilters 
StJ - 3:30 pm Youth Gathering 
StP - 5:00 pm FF Youth Gathering  
StP - 5:30 pm Lector Training 
OL - 7:00 pm Faith Formation Class  
StJ - 7:00 pm Communion Minister Training 
 

Thursday  

January 24 

StJð8:30 am Coffee & Rolls  
StP - 4:00 pm Church Environment Committee 
Meeting  
OL -  7:00 pm Parish Administrative Meeting  

Friday 

January 25 
 

Saturday  

January 26 

StPðBand of Brothers Bible Study 
StJ - 3:45 pm Lector Training 

Sunday 

January 27 

 
OL - 9:15 am Sunday School  
StP - 8:00 am - 1:00 pm CUF Breakfast  
 

Catholic Schools Week Starts 

 Monday, 

January 21 
8:00 pm- Darwin  Word & Communion 

Tuesday, 

January 22 
8:00 am - Darwin  Z Arlene Russell 

 8:30 am - Litchfield  Z Crystal Ebnet 

Wednesday, 
January 23 

8:00 amð Manannah Z William Rooney  

8:00am - Forest City  People of the Parish  

10:00 am Dassel 

Lakeside  
 People of the Parish  

 Thursday, 

January 24 

8:00am - Darwin Z James Quinn 

9:00 amðBethany  Z Timothy Ryan 

Friday, 

January 25 

8:00am - Manannah  Peace in Our World  

8:30 amðLitchfield   KJR 

Saturday, 

January 26 

4:00pm - Manannah Z Margaret McCarney  

5:00pm - Darwin  People of the Parish 

Sunday 

January 27 

8:00am - Litchfield  JCR 

8:30am - Manannah Z Dale Kalkbrenner 

10:00am - Darwin Z Melvin Trelstad 

10:30am - Litchfield Z George Durken  

12:00pm - 

 Litchfield (Spanish) 
 People of the Parish 



 

 

Our condolences to the family of 

Judy Megard upon her passing.  

May Judy rest in eternal peace.  

Her funeral was at St. Johnôs  

Shepherd of Souls AFC      *      Parish News & Events 

Faith Formation é  

St. J YouthðWednesday, Jan. 23 , Youth Gathering  
3:30 pm 4ï 8 Grades, 5:30 Supper, 6:15 pm Theology 
of the Body, 6:30 pm High School Students.  
 
StP - Wednesday, Jan. 23,  Youth Gathering 5-6 pm 
Grades 4-6, 6-6:30 pm Light Supper, 6:30ð8 pm 
Grades 7-11 
 
OL - Wednesday, Jan. 23 -  7:00 pm Faith Formation 
Class,  

OL Sunday Schoolðfor 3 year olds ï 2nd grade is 
Sundayôs at the 8:30 a.m. Mass. 

For more information refer to the AFC Google 
Calendar at www.shepherdofsouls.org 

MCCL PROLIFE BUS  - As in the past the James 

Hansen Council of the Knights of Columbus along with 

other area councils are sponsoring a bus to St. Paul on 

January 22nd for the MCCL Prolife  Prayer Service & 

March.  

Get your reservations in early by emailing 

westonfe@gmail.com or call Wes at 320-693-0165.  

The bus will depart from the Church of St. John in Darwin 

at about 8:24 am on the 22nd and return about 3 pm.  

The bus will depart from St. Philipôs Church parking lot in 

Litchfield at 7:55 am . Local contact is Tony Lorber at 320

-248-8863.  

 

Let the folks know that we support life, not abortion!  

Catholic United Financial 

Breakfast 

Sunday, January 27,2019 

St. Philipôs Church Hall 

8:00 amð1:00 pm  

Breakfast Menu: 

Scrambles Eggs, Ham, Cheesy Potatoes,  

Homemade rolls, Juice & Coffee 

Adults $6.00, Students $4.00, Pre-school Free 

 
All Proceeds from this event will be donated for religious 

education plus the Catholic United Financial will provide 

matching funds up to $1,000.00.  

 

Open House 60th Wedding 

Anniversary honoring  

Tom & Jan Crowe 

Sunday, January 27th  

after the St. Johnôs 10:00 am Mass 

in the Church Basement. Please join them for lunch and 

celebration of 60 years. 

No gifts please. Pick your favorite charity! 

òIt is you Lord that accomplishes these things in us.ò 

St. Philipôs Community Meal 

Everyone is welcome to join us at St. Philipôs Social 

Hall on Monday, January  21st beginning at 5:00 pm 

and serving until 6:30 pm for the Community Meal.  

Church of Our Lady  

Valentine Brunch & 

Bake Sale  

Sunday, February 10, 2019 

9:30 amð11:00 am 

Sponsored by Our Lady CCW 

Proceeds to CCW Mission Projects  

Menu: Scrambled Eggs with Ham, Hash Browns, 

Carmel Rolls, Fruit Cup, Beverage 

FREE WILL OFFERING  

Confirmation AFC Choir  

Confirmation is on Feb 9th at St.Philipôs. We will 

have an AFC choir to help lead the singing.  

If you would like to join in the fun, please call Ray 

Wolter 320-693-9262 or talk with Mary 

Knisley.  Tentative practice dates being worked out  

are on Jan31st and Feb5th  (6:30pm)   



 

 

Shepherd of Souls            * Parish News & Events 

Feminism Misunderstood 

Journey into Truth  

Jane Brennan shares her powerful story of abortion and 

her final conversion to the Catholic Church. Men and 

women alike will be moved as they listen to the 

reconciliation, healing and hope Jane found in Christ 

and his Church.  

Listen on formed.org (AFC access code FQ9PPK) 

FORMED PICK OF THE WEEK 

There will be NO Coffee & Rolls  
Sunday, January 27 at St. Philipôs . 
Everyone is welcome to join us for the 
Catholic United Financial Breakfast 

from 8 am - 1 pm. 

Time and Talent: Worship Ministries 

Thank you to all who responded to our survey regarding worship ministries.  

We will have training for various ministries throughout the months of January and February.  

We will have Communion Minister training January 23rd at St. John at 7:00 pm, and January 30th at Our Lady at 
6:00 pm. All Communion Ministers including new and veteran should come. We will have Lector training January 
23rd at St. Philip at 5:30 pm, and January 26 at St. John at 3:45 pm. All Lectors including new and veteran should 
come.  

If you are unable to attend the training scheduled for your parish please attend the training at another parish. Thank 
you all for your service to the Church.  

We will set training dates for ushers in the month of February. We will call or e-mail you to let you know when the 
days and times are.   

 

If you have questions or concerns, please contact Fr. Brian or Brent Sundve at the office, 693-3313. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mark your calendars!!!!!!  

Our Shepherd of Souls Area Faith Community is having 

a Lenten Parish Mission ñJourney with Jesus!ò starting 

Sunday evening, February 24, 2019 and ending 

Wednesday evening February 27, 2019. Catholic Lay 

Evangelist, Bill Wegner, of Good News International is 

conducting the mission. This will be a great time to be 

encouraged in our faith.  

Plan to be thereé and bring a friend!!!!! 

 Daughters of Isabella 

  The regular meeting of the Daughters of 

  Isabella will be on Monday, January 28th 

in the St. Philipôs Social Hall at 1:00 pm. Ann Fuller will 

speak about the Bible Study and Rita Bubany will tell us 

about the Quilting Group. Hostess is Patti Aaker.  

Celebrate Valentine's Day 
Saturday, February 16, at 6:30 pm 

St. John's/St. Philip's CCW invites all couples 
and singles to Peter's on the Lake in 

Litchfield. We will sit as a group and order 
off the menu. 

If you have questions or want to make a 
reservation, please call  

Kim Levinski (320)296-2080  
by Wednesday, February 6. 
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A Note from Fr. Jeff Horejsi é.. 
Recently, a University of Notre Dame task force completed a study on the support for Catholic education for Catholic 
primary and secondary schools in the United States. The task forceôs study concluded with the following statement. 
ñTo those who wonder how we can afford to make the investment necessary to sustain, strengthen, and expand 
Catholic schools, we respond by turning the question on its head. How can we afford not to make this investment? Our 
future depends on it more than we may suspect.ò 
Recognizing the value and importance of our diocesan Catholic schools, Bishop John M. LeVoir has implemented a 
second collection the weekend of January 26 and 27 for the purpose of sustaining and strengthening the Catholic 
schools of the diocese. Please be generous in supporting this collection. 
The Week of Prayer for Christian Unity is January 18-25.  I encourage everyone to pray for unity among Christians of 

every denomination.   

To those who are anticipating the baptism of their children, please note that we will encourage you to celebrate before 

or after the season of Lent (March 6ðApril 20).  Lent is a time to prepare for baptism.  Exceptions will be made if 

there is any danger of death.   

Our Area Faith Community will be having a Mission just before Lent begins, February 24-27th.  Bill Wegner of Good 

News International will be coming to preach the Mission.  He is a Lay Evangelist from New Jersey.  Please mark your 

calendars and plan to attend. 

Tuesday, January 22nd is a Day of Prayer for the Legal Protection of Unborn Children.  Several people from our AFC 

will be at the State Capitol for the March for Life that day.  We join with them in our prayer. 

   

 

 

 

We are making final preparations for our Catholic 
Schools Week celebration which will begin next 
Sunday. We encourage all parishioners and members 
of the community to join us for the breakfast 1/27 
sponsored by Catholic United Financial. It promises to 
be a great meal of eggs, ham, cheesy potatoes, and 
homemade monkey bread. Please join us! 
  
Last week we did our round of winter NWEA 
standardized assessments. These assessments are a 
measure of our studentsô growth and progress and 
provide a roadmap for future learning.  Teachers use 
the reports from these assessments to help determine 
what their students are ready to learn next and where 
their strengths and weaknesses lie. 
  
Many thanks to all of our supporters including Center 
Insurance Agency, Davis Motors, Dolan Properties 
LLC, Dr. Strei with Charis Health, First District 
Association, and Herradura Restaurant. 
  

Michelle Kramer, School of St. Philip ~ Principal 

KC Pancake Breakfast - St. Johnôs  

Please join the KCs for a delicious pancake breakfast 

following the 10:00am Mass at St Johnôs 

on Sunday, February 3rd.  

   

Free will donation.  

Our Lady CCW DuesðIt is time again when our dues 

are to be paid for 2019. Dues are $5.00 and can be put in 

the collection marked CCW Dues or can be mailed or 

dropped off at the Parish Office. We would also we are 

asking if you have an e-mail address to please include 

that.  

OUR LADY  

PAPA MURPHY PIZZA SALES  

Once again this year we are doing our Pizza 

Fundraiser for our Faith Formation Program 

which began on Jan. 9th and will continue 

until Feb. 6th. Delivery of pizza will be on Sunday, Feb 

17th after the 8:30 am Mass in the Parish Center. If you 

would like to order you can contact a youth from Our 

Lady or order after weekend Masses. This is always a 

good fundraiser for supporting our youth activities 

(mission trip, family fun night, etc.)! 



 

 

Do You Know Someone Who Needs a Prayer Shawl? 
 
Members of the Shepherd of Souls Prayer Shawl Ministry have been busy knitting and crocheting prayer shawls for 
you.  There are many in our area faith community and community at large that may be in need of a prayer shawl.   
Do you know someone who needs one? 
Who receives a shawl?  Actually, anyone who is in need of a warm, loving hug: those suffering from an illness, 
facing surgery, or experiencing the death of a loved one, as well as those celebrating great joy in their lives, maybe a 
new baby! 
Who is making these shawls?   We are fortunate to have committed and talented crochetters and knitters who 
prayerfully make these shawls.  They pray for those who will receive them; for their comfort, for needed courage in 
time of stress, for strength during the challenges of life and living, and for care and love from our collective parishes.  
How can you get a prayer shawl for someone?  Listed below are the contact persons for each of our parishes who 
will gladly help you select a shawl for giving.  Included with each shawl will be information about our ministry, 
prayers, and the name of the person who made your shawl.  Prayer Shawls are also available through the office at St. 
Philipôs Church in Litchfield.  If you need a shawl for someone, whether they are in our area or not, whether they are 
in our parish or not, or if they live miles away, these shawls are ready and waiting to be given or sent away.   
Within our area faith community there are many who could use a warm hug from caring parishioners.  If you know 
of those in need, please contact these people: 
 
St. John: Reyna McLean 320-275-2710 
  Pat Droege  320-275-9148 
St. Philip: Marian  Pennertz 218-208-7996 

Ann Konietzko 320-693-6036  
Our Lady: Diane Springer 320-266-3112 

Sale of Bouja and Chicken Noodle Soup at St 
Anthonyôs Church in Watkins, MN. Serving from 
8:30 am till 12:00 noon on Sunday, January 
20th.  
Bouja is $13.00 per gallon. Chicken Noodle 
Soup is $12.00 per gallon. 
You may pre-order by calling Larry 
Flaschenriem at 320-764-2965. 

Feeling disconnected?  Every married couple deserves the 

gift of a Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekend!  The 

next available Weekends are Feb 8-10, 2019 in Windom, 

MN and Apr 26-28, 2019 in HUTCHINSON, MN. Early 

registration is highly recommended.  For more information 

visit our website at: southmnwwme.org or contact Miki 

at applications@southmnwwme.org or 507-227-8229. 

Farm Retreat  

Many farm families in the Diocese of New Ulm 

have experienced significant challenges this past 

year coupled with the challenges over several of the 

past years. There is hope. The Abbey of the Hills is 

hosting a much needed ecumenical retreat for 

farmers and their spouse that will focus on Hope, 

Stress, Communication, Faith and will be infused 

with HUMOR! Please check the Diocesan website 

at: https://www.dnu.org/local-events/ for all the 

necessary information. There is no registration fee 

required but a free will offering will be collected. No 

one will be turned away.  

Thank you to everyone that kept my 

family and I in their thoughts and prayers 

over the Christmas Season. Simple acts 

of your kindness was greatly appreciated. 

   25Veronica 

Beckville Lutheran ChurchðSoup in a Mug Fundraiser, 

Sunday, Feb. 10thð10 am to 1 pm. Menu: Wild Rice 

Soup, Vegetable Beef Soup, Chicken Noodle Soup, 

Garlic Bread, Bars, Milk & Coffee. Cost: Adults $10.00 

Kids $5.00  

mailto:wmandbethnickles@hotmail.com


 

 

Fr. Jeff Horejsi, Pastor AFC,    693-3313, ext. 101 Office frjeff@thechurchofstphilip.org 

     507-217-0317 Cell Phone 

Fr. Brian Mandel, Senior Associate Pastor AFC, 693-3313, or 693-9496 Office frbrian@thechurchofstphilip.org 

     320-905-6529 Cell Phone 

Brent Sundve, Pastoral Associate   693-3313 Ext. 106  bsundve@thechurchofstphilip.org 

0!2)3( 34!&& 34Ȣ 0(),)0ȭ3  

Brenda Grates, Parish Administrator  693-3313 Ext. 100  bgrates@thechurchofstphilip.org 
Michelle Kramer, Principal   593-4774   mkramer@thechurchofstphilip.org 
Mary Roers, School Secretary   693-6283   mroers@thechurchofstphilip.org     
Karen Kulzer, DRE: Preschool - Grade 5  693-3313 Ext. 104  kkulzer@thechurchofstphilip.org 
Shelly Mendiola - Confirmation   693-3313 Ext. 109  mendiola.shelly@gmail.com  
Dave Eischens, Maintenance   320-221-1045  deischens@thechurchofstphilip.org 
Church Kitchen    693-3313 Ext. 102 
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Julie Schmitz Secretary   693-9496/275-2915  rectory@stjohnscatholic-darwin.com 
Karin Colberg, Bookkeeper   320-221-0267  chpropertieskarin@embarqmail.com 
Deacon John Hansen, Religious Ed Coordinator  320-221-4987  dcnjohnhansen@gmail.com 
St. Johnôs Education Center   320-286-2800 
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Julie Schmitz, Parish Secretary   693-8900 or 453-7526 ourlady@meltel.net 
Shirley Knisley, DRE    693-8900   sknisley@arvig.net 
Jerry Moudry, Custodian/Maintenance 

$ÉÏÃÅÓÁÎ #ÁÔÈÏÌÉÃ 
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Do you have a loved one 

that you would like to have 

a Mass Intention  memorial  

said or perhaps a special 

prayer intention  you would 

like to have said?  Call your 

parish office to schedule 

your Mass Intention or call 

Brenda at 320-693-3313 or 

Julie at 320-693-8900 or 

Lisa at 320-693-9496. 

SHEPHERD OF SOULS AREA FAITH COMMUNITY  

SUNDAY CONTRIBUTIONS and OFFERINGS FROM THE WEEKEND OF:  January 13, 2019 

OFFERINGS   St. John   Our Lady   St. Philip 

Youth & Children Envelope    $16.50   

Adult Envelope  $2,822.00  $1,360.00  $7,880.00 

ACH (Auto payment)       

Loose Plate Collection  $216.77  $206.00  $2,310.00 

TOTAL SUNDAY OFFERING  $3,038.77  $1,582.50  $10,190.00 

Weekly Amount needed for budget  $3,270.92  $2,041.76  $7,609.00 

This Week's Difference  ($232.15)  ($459.26)  $2,581.00 

YEAR TO DATE SUNDAY 

OFFERING  $98,004.25  $56,041.24  $209,960.95 

Year to Date Budget Needs  $94,856.68  $59,211.01  $220,080.42 

YEAR TO DATE DIFFERENCE  $3,147.57  ($3,169.77)  ($10,119.47) 

Special Collection        

Special Collection       

Every Parishioner is a Gift to the Parish and the Church.  Your Financial Contributions and the Gift of your time and 

talents in serving the needs of our Parish and Area Faith Community is a Blessing! 

Report Suspected abuse of Minors to Civil and Church Authorities:  Diocese of New Ulm Safe Environment 507-233-5301, 

Meeker County Sheriff Dept. 320-693-5400, National Child Abuse Hotline:  1-800-422-4453 



 

 


